Parish Coordinator’s Report 2014
Ministry of the Many
Children’s Groups
We have revamped the children and youth group leader’s meetings to better provide mutual support and encouragement for the group’s leaders.  The termly Animate meeting is a place to take a step back, meet with each other and with God, and come away inspired, encouraged and equipped to get alongside our children in their journey with God.  
Recruiting and supporting new leaders and groups going through change is ongoing.  This year we have been blessed with continued support of over 80 church family members serving our children’s groups.  We have recruited new leaders First Steps and Thursday Minnows and supported Link Club as they reorganise with additional leaders and helpers.  
Pastoral Care Team
The Pastoral Care Team is now under the care of Paul Holt, who is in the process of recruiting an initial team.  The visitors have received comprehensive training, with the support of the Lifelong Learning team at Liverpool Diocese.  We hope to have the team making their first visits in early May.  The next phase of recruiting to the Pastoral Care Team will be happening in September.
Hub
The Hub is now established as the heart of church during the week.  It has been a joy to see the Hub team grow together, not only serving their local community, but as a Christian community supporting and caring for and encouraging each other.
In January this year the Hub team reflected on where the Hub is at and where God is now leading us over the coming months.  From looking at the Road to Emmaus (Luke 24:13-34) we talked about seeing Jesus in friends and strangers, and how Jesus walked with the disciples. We spent some time thinking about hospitality and serving our community, and are now focusing on growth in these two areas.  
The Hub team have produced a programme of regular and one-off events and activities for the next three months.  After a short and successful trial period “Drop Off Drop In” is now regular on Monday mornings; a relaxed time of coffee and cake for parents and grandparents after dropping children at school.  We will be starting a regular table-tennis morning on Fridays in May.  And finally we are pleased to have bid successfully for two PC’s for public use in the Hub. If you haven’t had a flyer with details of the events please pick one up from the back of church.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The Community Fete last June was a great success, bringing together the local community and church family, and also raising money for St Peter’s.  There will be another Community Fete this year on 29 June 2014, so pop it in your diary now, and if you would like to help organise this year’s fete please contact Laura. 
Woolton Community Life
Woolton Community Life (WCL) has identified the core activities that it will undertake to meet the needs of the socially isolated and lonely in our community.  Donations given from community organisations and churches will enable WCL to produce a Directory of activities and services in the Woolton area.  This will be delivered to every household, and be available from locations in the village, including the hub.  WCL is in the process of applying to become a charity to enable it to progress with the other core activities identified.  WCL will look at individual needs of local residents and hep them to find services and activities for them, or help them with transport to social activities. If you are interested in the work of WCL and would like to get involved please speak to Laura or George Kuruvilla.
General
Enabling and supporting those that serve at St Peter’s is an ongoing aspect of the Parish Coordinator work.  As serving roles in church life are recruited, role descriptions have been provided; giving clear communication of requirements and responsibilities.  This week is the launch of a noticeboard in church to help church family members find their part and place in church life and mission.
The website is being kept up to date, and new features added gradually, with the help of Phil Doragh.  The church database, Jethro, is being maintained by a small group of people from within the Hub.  The mailing lists are now being used by Minnows and the clergy for occasional bulk emails regarding events and dates of activities.
